I believe this is about all that is necessary to report today expect the marking. Since we didn't get any money from Beaumont we can't start the marking crew out. Orange votes on her issue today and if it carries, which I am sure it will, we probably can get them to underwrite half of the marking at once and Beaumont the other half. I think both of them will be ready for a membership campaign within the next few days and I am sure we will get at least \$1,000 out of each town. I am watching this very closely and using my best judgment in the matter. If you have any suggestions to offer wire me.

Hope you are having a successful trip down there. Dr. Johnston and myself have decided we will go with you next time.

Very truly yours

DEC: AH